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www.foresthillsdallas.org

Forest Hills 
Calendar of Events

Bulky Trash
January

Trash can go out: 
Thursday, Jan. 6 - Sunday, Jan. 9
Pick-up beginning: Mon. Jan. 10

February
Trash can go out:

Thursday, Feb. 10 - Sunday, Feb. 13
Pick-up beginning Mon. Feb. 14

www.dallascityhall.com/departments/
sanitation/pages/default.aspx

Newsletter articles & ads are 
due Tuesday, Feb. 1, for the  

March/April 2022 Issue

Friday, January 23rd
Target Date to Pay Security Program 
Dues (See Page 6)

Sat. Jan. 28 & Sat. Feb. 26 @ 10am
Street & Alley Cleanup (SAC) Days

Sat. 9-11 am Jan. 8, Feb. 5, Mar. 4, 
Apr. 2, & May 7
Warren Ferris Cemetery Volunteer 
Days (See Page 12)

Monday, February 14th
Target Date to Pay Forest Hills 
Neighborhood Association Dues
(See Page 9)
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Letter from the President

Katy O’Mara

FHNA President
Katy O’Mara

fhna21.Gen@gmail.com
FHNA Vice President

Tony Hobley
fhnavicepres@gmail.com

FHNA Secretary
Deb Hill

fhnadallassecretary@gmail.com
FHNA Treasurer

Bruce Borrett
fhnatreasurer1@gmail.com

Beautification Chairs
Kate Reed - Monica Lehnen

FHBeautification@gmail.com
Social Chair

Kade Poulson
fhnasocial@gmail.com

FHNA Newsletter Chairs
Andie Comini

andiecomini@aol.com
Jane Ojeda (Chief Editor)
janewojeda@gmail.com

Melissa Dermarkar 
(Co-Editor & Advertising)

fhnacommunications@gmail.com

Membership & Newcomers Chairs
Kathleen Davis - Michaela Klose

Membership
fhnadallas@gmail.com

Newcomers 
newtoforesthills@gmail.com

Planning & Zoning Chair
Jason Pumpelly

fhnapandz@gmail.com
Communications Chair

Melissa Dermarkar
fhnacommunications@gmail.com

Fundraiser Chairs
Nicole Ross

nrfhnafundraising@gmail.com
Kellie Hammonds

fhnakhamm@gmail.com
Board Members at Large

Christen Richardson
FHNAmember02@gmail.com

Jamiee Slovak
fhnamember@gmail.com

Leo Smith
leosmith651@gmail.com

 

Liaisons
Arboretum/Animal Alert!/Garden Tour/Bulky 

Trash/Block Captains/
Media Relations

Andie Comini
andiecomini@aol.com
Alex Sanger Liaison

Peggy Wehmeyer
pwehmeyer@gmail.com

FH Security Program
Carol Lander

Caroltlander@gmail.com
FH Young Children’s Club (FHYCC)

Kate Reed - Melissa Pressley
fhchildrensclub@gmail.com

Waste Warriors Liaison
Elizabeth Descarpentries

Elizabethlylekinkead@msn.com
Webmaster
Sharon Hill

sharonhilltexas@gmail.com
Ferguson Road Initiative

Daniel Ortman
daniel.ortman@fergusonroad.org

Friends of the Warren Ferris Cemetery
Julie Fineman

Lulie@julieannfineman.com

FHNA Officers - Committee Chairs & Liaisons

2021, our second Covid pandemic year, has come to an end and I hope everyone enjoyed 
their holidays and reuniting with those you love most after so much time apart. 

It’s now 2022, and we may look back and marvel at the “new norms” in our lives or look ahead 
setting new goals and challenges. Whatever you do, one thing we all can count on in life is 
the constant disruptor of change. It sneaks up on you quietly, incrementally, or hits you right 
between the eyes! While the abrupt changes that swept 2020 gob smacked the world, 2021 has 
eased up on us a bit.

Changes in our own Forest Hills include welcoming over 90 new families in the past two years, 
continued improvement to our thriving wildlife oasis in Warren Ferris Cemetery and never-better 
participation in our community through clubs and activities. It’s at golden times like now that I’d 
like us to voice what we love here in Forest Hills and what we think could benefit from change. It has been many 
years since our last survey (2008!) so look for a neighborhood survey in the coming months. Please participate so 
we can all benefit in understanding the community we live in today and informing your Board the direction we 
should take in serving you.

Your annual dues go to support this newsletter, pay for neighborhood events and semi-annual meetings, 
community beautification and make donations to other neighborhood entities such as Sanger Preparatory School 
and Animal Alert! Please Participate - Contribute - Volunteer.

- Be part of the FHNA spirit!

MAKING MAGIC HAPPEN IN REAL ESTATE
AND BEYOND...  

Kim Maher, Real Estate Agent
Dennis Maher, Real Estate Appraiser

 

kim@mahermagic.com
972-800-9753

15 Million+ in sales 2021
TOP PRODUCER 2021
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NEW CITY PARK 
OPENS IN THE ‘HOOD
Daniel Ortman

On Saturday, November 6, 2021, the Ferguson Road 
Initiative, Far East Dallas residents, and elected/
appointed officials celebrated the Grand Opening 
of CreekSide/White Rock Hills Park. Delayed by the 
COVID-19 pandemic, this event celebrated what 
committed people can accomplish when they work 
together for the greater good. This well-attended event 
brought hundreds together to celebrate this new asset 
in the backyard of Forest Hills, located at 2229 Highland, 
just off the Ferguson Rd. intersection.

The event was well-supported by community and 
corporate sponsorship, including AmeriSouth Realty, 
City Hospital@White Rock, Lone Star Credit Union, 
Atmos Energy, David Weekley Homes and Uplift 
Education.

This official opening of White Rock Hills Park, 
sitting on 3.5 acres of three adjoining parcels of land, 
represents Phase I of a larger plan which will include 
building a new community recreation center. In the 
month prior to the opening, 50 trees were planted 

in the park with a coordinated effort by Texas Trees 
Foundation, Dallas Park and Recreation Department, 
Atmos and FRI.

As always, for more insight, look at the FRI website 
(www.fergusonroad.org).  Please consider joining or 
otherwise supporting the organization that supports 
our neighborhood, and the rest of Far East Dallas, www.
fergusonroad.org/membership/donate/.  Please let me 
know if you have particular questions about FRI and I’ll 
try to speak to those directly, or in the next issue of the 
Forest Hills News.  Email me at 

daniel.ortman@fergusonroad.org.

White Rock Self Storage
Our Place is Your Space

• Convenient Location
• Heated & Cooled Units
• Packing & Moving Supplies
• Computerized Access Gate
• Tenant Gate Access 6 am - 10 pm Daily
• Individual Door Alarms
• Video Monitors
• On-site Management
• Locally Owned & Operated

Variety of Unit Sizes & 
Price Options Available

7820 Garland Road 
(Across from the White Rock Spillway)
www.whiterockselfstorage.com

(214) 319-7777

Call today to reserve your unit!
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BUILDING AND 
REMODELING

The O’Brien Group has been 
building and remodeling in East 
Dallas for 21 years and offers full 
construction services for all as-
pects of your home. From new 
custom kitchen and bathroom 
upgrades to whole house renova-
tion or adding new spaces onto 
the home. Shannon O’Brien is the 
owner and operator. As a carpen-
ter he pays close attention to all 
details of all phases of the pro-
cess for high end results. We work 
closely with interior designers, ar-
chitects and engineers to make 
your dreams become reality. 

OBrienGroupInc.com
214-341-1448

H O M E  2 0 1 8
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Get Ready for 1-23!
Our 1-23 sign-up day is an annual reminder to 
make your contribution to the security program.  
Contributing in January allows us to properly 
plan for the year and ensure we are able to 
secure our patrol team for the shifts we need 
covered throughout the year. In 2021, 59% 
of households participated in the program.  
Please help us meet our 80% participation 
goal! Increasing participation will allow us
 to meet our 2022 goals of 65 patrol hours per 
week during the year and holiday patrol hours 
of 70 per week.  

How to JOIN IN
It’s easy to join.  Pay by mail or go online to 
www.foresthillssecurity.org. Choose your 
participation level and click. You are IN!

FOREST HILLS SECURITY
WORKING TO KEEP OUR NEIGHBORHOOD SAFE.

are you

IN?

Ring of Honor - $1,000 
Platinum - $750

Gold - $500
Silver - $350

Bronze - $240

ANNUAL 
MEMBERSHIP 

LEVELS

 Check: Forest Hills Security
  Program (FHSP)
  PO Box 180693
  Dallas, TX 75218

Credit Card via PayPal:
www.foresthillssecurity.org

Payment Inquiry:
FHSPtreasurer@gmail.com

Home Watch Request: 
fhspenp@aol.com

TAX DEDUCTIBLE
FHSP is a 501 (C)(3) Non-Pro� t 

Organization. Your contributions 
are tax deductible in accordance 

with IRS regulations.

Contribute
Today! #1 CALL 911      #2 EMAIL fhspenp@aol.com

WE NEED TO KNOW TOO! Your reports Help us, Help you!

DON’T FORGET!
If you See Something ....Say Something!

Happy New Year!
2021 was another successful year for the Forest Hills 
Security Program. Reported crime was at an all-time low, 
and we had enough funding to increase our regular 
patrol from 55 hours per week to 60 hours per week.  
The Forest Hills is Brewing Auction success allowed us 
to make a big year-end push and increase holiday patrol 
from 60 hours per week to 65 hours per week.  375 
households participated in the program in 2021.   
Although our auction was a huge success, only 25% of 
our annual budget is funded by the auction. This means 
we still need you to Stay IN, Join IN and continue to 
Invest IN our neighborhood security program by 
making your annual contribution.  

FOREST HILLS SECURITY
WORKING TO KEEP OUR NEIGHBORHOOD SAFE.

2021 was another successful year for the Forest Hills 
Security Program. Reported crime was at an all-time low, 

WHO ARE WE?
WHAT DO WE DO?

Forest Hills 
Neighborhood Association 

(FHNA) 

Forest Hills 
Security Program

(FHSP)

foresthillsdallas.org foresthillssecurity.org

501(c)(3) Non-profi t
Board of Directors quarterly meetings

Voluntary Household Dues
January 23 sign up - Yearly 
(1-23 IN campaign) - Multiple levels
 Ring of Honor: $1,000 
 Platinum: $750 Gold: $500 

Silver: $350 Bronze: $240
 DONATIONS WELCOMED

 • Enlists off -duty uniformed offi  cers 
  to patrol in DPD vehicles.  
 • Schedules 60-65 patrol hrs. weekly/
  65-70 holiday patrol hrs. weekly.  
 • Provides home watch for participants
  while they are away.
 • Monitors/tracks crime stats and 
  trends to schedule patrols. 
 • Communicates via the newsletter, signage,
   website, eblasts, and social media. 

501(c)(4) Non-profi t
Board of Directors monthly meetings 
Semi-annual neighborhood meetings

Voluntary Household Dues  
January sign-up - Yearly

PURPOSE
Enhances the community spirit 

through beautifi cation, social events, 
and communication.

PURPOSE
Provides charitable and educational 

services supporting crime prevention.

$50 
$30 (65 and over senior discount)
DONATIONS WELCOMED

Forest Hills 

 • Plans neighborhood social events. 
 • Manages common medians and
  beautifi cation projects.
 • Addresses neighborhood construction,
  planning, and zoning.
 • Provides important community, 
  city, and environmental information. 
 • Communicates via the newsletter, signage,
   website, eblasts, and social media.
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THANK YOU 2021 FOREST HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MEMBERS!
We want to express a huge thank you to all 

of the wonderful and generous neighbors who 
showed their support of the neighborhood by 
paying their 2021 FHNA membership dues.  We 
couldn’t do this without you!

 DAVID ALLEN
 BRADLEY & CATHY ALMOND
 ALICIA & BLAYLOCK ALVAREZ
 CRYSTAL & MICHAEL ANDROVETT
 MICHAEL & OLIVIA ANSOLABEHERE
 RICHARD & KATHLEEN ARTHUR
 CHRISTOPHER & SUZANNE AUSTIN
 ELIANE BAILEY
 RON & DUNN BALENTINE
 JOE BALLEW
 DON & CARMEN BANKS
 GINNY BEASLEY
 CYNTHIA BARBARE
 ADRIAN BARBERA & CHARLOTTE 

GOLDEN
 MICHAEL & JENELLE BELL
 SUE BENNER & CRAIG JETT
 WIM BENS & BRENDA BUSCH
 JULIE BENTLEY
 KEN & CLAY BERNSTEIN
 PAULA BERRY
 JOSEPH & CARRIE BEVERS
 JIM & PHYLLIS BILTZ
 MICHAEL & JENNIFER BIRY
 KEVIN & KERI BLACK
 REBECCA & KEN BOATMAN
 EVAN BOGAR
 SCOTT BOHNER
 VERNON PAUL BORDELON & REBECCA 

MOREAU
 BRUCE BORRETT
 CHARLES BRENT & NICOLE BOSWORTH
 JUDI & WILLIAM BOYLES
 MATT & NICKI BRACE
 VIRGINIA & PAUL BRADEN
 MICHAEL & MARIA BRADY
 ANNA & CRAIG BRINKER
 SUSAN & GARRY BROWN
 WIN & KAREN BRUNING
 MICHAEL & LUCILLE BUCKMAN
 DAVID & MARTINE BUHMANN
 KELLE & CARY BURESH
 MICHAEL & MARIA BYRNE
 PAT & HARLAN CAGE
 CHRISTI & SCOTT CAMERON
 RANDY & DEBRA CAMPBELL
 CHRISTOPHER & SHANNON CARR
 JOHN & PEGGY CASEY
 JASON & EMILY CASSADY
 GLORIA & LORENZO CASTILLO
 TOM & JULES CEARLEY
 DENISE & ERNIE CHAVEZ
 THASCIA & AARON CHILBLI
 GREG & ANITA CHILDRESS
 CHERYL CHOY
 MARC & SEEMA CHRISTENSEN
 MELISSA CIPRESSO & JARETT SAYAS
 JAMES CLARK & LYNNE COLLIER
 SETH & DEBORAH CLAUS
 ROB & AMY COKE
 PAUL & PATRICIA COLACECCHI
 SCOTT & DEBORAH COLDWELL
 DAVID & LETA RUTH COLE
 JOSY COLLINS
 ANDIE COMINI
 SETH & KATRINA COOK
 JAC & STEFANIE CRAWFORD
 HERB & BETTYE CREAMER
 MITCHELL & AMY CRENSHAW
 CHRIS & JULY CROCKETT
 LYNN & ERIC CROMARTIE
 TIM & PEG CRONIN
 SHREEN & HEATHER DANAMRAJ
 WILLIAM & LISA DAVES
 MIKE & KATHLEEN DAVIS
 THOMAS & MARY DEIGHTON
 ALAIN & MELISSA DERMARKAR
 CHRISTOPH & ELIZABETH 

DESCARPENTRIES
 LAYNE & LAURA DEUTSCHER
 TEHSEL DHALIWAL

The list below reflects those who made 
payments between January 1st and November 
30th, 2021.  If your name doesn’t appear as you’d 
like it to, or has been incorrectly omitted, please 
let us know by emailing fhnadallas@gmail.com.

 JENNIFER DICKERSON
 RICK & LOLIS DIGNAN
 DEAN & ANNA DOMINGUEZ
 JEANNE DOOLEY & THOMAS RYAN
 AMANDA DORAN
 BRYAN & SAMANTHA DUGGER
 BILL & BRENDA DUNKLAU
 KELLY & PAUL DYBALA
 VALERIE & TODD ECKARDT
 SCOTT & DARLENE ELLISON
 SKIP & SUSAN ERLBACHER
 EDUARDO & VIKKI RAE ESPINOSA
 TIMMINS & DAWN ESTES
 KATE & JASON FAGELMAN
 MELINDA & ROBERT FAULK
 SCOTT & BROOKE FEDRO
 CARLTON & ELIZABETH FERGUSON
 CODY & ASHLEY FINCHER 
 MINDY & BILL FOERSTER
 MATTHEW & LISA FONTANA
 JAY FOSHA & KAREN ROSKOPF
 KATHLEEN FUTRELL
 CAROL GANTT
 RICHARD & BEVERLY GARBELL
 NANCY & STEVE GATENS
 NELLIE GERARD
 CHRISTINE & WILLIAM GIETEMA
 GWEN & DALLAS GILBREATH
 THOMAS & CHOW GILLETTE
 DEBRA & GREG GILMORE
 DOUGLAS & LINDA GILPIN
 WES GILPIN & SUSAN BAILEY 
 JAMES GLENN & JULIE FINEMAN
 DENISE & BRENT GLASS
 KATHY & WOODY GLENN
 DAVID & MELISSA GONZALES
 PAUL GORE
 PATTY GOYA & NEAL FARRIS 
 LAURA & KEVIN GRAHAM
 MOLLY & DAN GROGAN
 JEFFREY & JENNY GRUBER
 JAMES & NINA GUEVARA
 JAMES GUNTER
 PETER & GLENNA HAJEK
 EILEEN HALVERSON
 RUEL & DANA HAMILTON
 DONNA HANES
 DAVE & JANISE HANUSA
 CHRIS & MARY SUE HAYWARD
 CHRISTINA & JONATHAN HAYWOOD
 TRICIA & RALSTON HEANEY
 DANIEL & SHARON HEFFERNAN
 L. HELLER
 DON & DEB HILL
 SHARON & WILLIAM HILL
 JUSTIN HISSONG & WHITNEY LAWSON
 CAITLIN & TONY HOBLEY
 DARLA & CHARLES HODGE
 BRAD & AMANDA HOLDBROOK
 CHRIS & WENDY HOLDER
 CHARLES & ZETA HOLLINGSWORTH
 STEPHANIE & ADAM HOWELLS
 AARON & TIFFANY HUBBARD
 BRAD & LARA HUDDLESTON
 JANE HULSEY
 DENNY & LORI HUNT
 MARSHALL & LEE ANN HUNT
 MELISSA & THOMAS HUNT
 BEN & LINDSAY HUNTER
 RICH & PATTY HUNTER
 ANNE MARIE & MILTON ISKRA
 DEBBIE & BRUCE JENEVEIN
 AMANDA & PRICE JOHNSON
 PAUL & ANDREA JOHNSTON
 CAROLYN & ROBERT JONES
 JAMES JORDAN & BARBARA BRAULT-

JORDAN
 BRIAN & ALLISON JORGENSEN
 GUY & LAURIE JOSSELYN
 CANDY & JACK KELLAM
 ERIC & KELLY KEMP

 RACHEL & ROBERT KENT
 MARVEL KIEWIT & JENNIFER BUHLER
 SCOTT & JO KIRKSEY
 RON & DEBRA KLEIN
 DENNIS KLEMBARA & KAREN SCHNUTE
 ALLEN & MICHAELA KLOSE
 DOUG & PHOEBE KNABLE
 DEBBIE & GEORGE KNIGHT
 MATTHEW & JULIE KOELLNER
 MEDORA & CRAIG KOENIG
 AMY & TIM LACZKOWSKI
 COLIN & MARGARET LADEN
 CAROLYN & JURIS LAIVINS
 RODNEY & CHARLENE LAKE
 STEVE LAMBERTI
 KELLY & LEE LAMONT
 BOB & CAROL LANDER
 DAVID & TINA LEDBETTER 
 LORI & BRAD LEE
 ALBERT LEGGE
 LOREN & MONICA LEHNEN
 KATIE & BRAD LEVY
 STEPHEN & MARY-MEG LOHR
 MATT LOWRY
 FERNANDO LUCIANO & NICK LONDON
 JOSHUA LUND & AMY JONES
 RICHARD LUSK
 RYAN & CLAUDIA MAGEE
 GEORGE & DRAKE MAJDALANI
 ERIN MARINO & BRAD GRIST
 JOHN & CAROLINE MARRS
 COLLEEN & PETER MARTIN
 ALLEN MASON
 JAY & CARRIE MATTHIESEN
 MARK & MAUREEN MAURER
 DARRYL MACNAIR & KATY O’MARA
 RYAN MCCOLLUM & JUSTYNE NGUYEN
 CHRISTIE & GREG MCFARLAND
 LAUREN & ZACH MCKINNON
 DAVID & MANDY MCLEAN
 MARIAN & ROBERT MERRYMAN
 ABBIE MEYERING & JOHN SADLER
 CATHERINE MISSILDINE-HARDMAN
 BEAU MITCHELL & STEFANIE SCRUGGS
 CAMILLA & JOHN MITCHELL
 DENISE & GUSTAVO MOLINA
 ANITA & KEVIN MORAN
 AL MORRISON & PAT FUGATE 
 SCOTT & DEBBIE MULLER
 JUDY MYERS
 ALESSANDRA & RONALD NEAL
 JONATHAN NEERMAN & PATRICIA 

DAVONNE
 CARLA NIEMANN & DAN DAILY
 DAN & ANN NOBLE
 KRISTEN & GREG NORTON
 MARCI NOVAK
 JIM & JEANNINE O’BANNON
 SARAH & JOHN O’BRIEN
 TESSA & ROBERT OGLESBY
 JANE & GABRIEL OJEDA
 LINDA & DANIEL ORTMAN
 RORY & ABBOTT OSBORNE
 ESNEYDER OSPINA & ELIZABETH 

BARRENECHE
 TYLER & SARAH OZANNE
 MARK & COZY PALMER
 JAMES & DEBBY PARKIN
 JOHN & RANA PASCOE
 RAKHI & PARAS PATEL
 HAROLD & MAUREEN PATIN
 DAVID & CAROL PAYNE
 LAURA PEAK & BRANDON PETERS
 JEFFREY & CANDACE PETERSON
 HARVEY & CHRISTY PHILLIPS
 KAYLA PHILLIPS & CIA KAMALIPOUR
 LORY POSTERARO & JERRY MCMILLAN
 BRIAN & KELLI POWELL
 MELISSA & PRESTON PRESSLEY
 JILL & JASON PUMPELLY
 ROBERT & SHERO QUAGLIA

 WILLIAM RAINEY
 CARL & MARSHA RAY
 WILLIAM & JOHNSON REECE
 HOWIE & KATE REED
 RANDY & LINDA REED
 GRETA & TERRY REES
 MICHAEL & MAE REEVES
 RICK & LINDA REEVES
 ASHLEY & GREG REICHEL
 KIMBERLY & WILLIAM REISTER
 TOM & WENDY RETTINGER
 GREG & CHRISTEN RICHARDSON
 BETTY & JAMES RIGGS
 KELLY & JENNIFER RILEY
 RANDAL & LISA ROBERTS
 LINDA & FRANK ROBY
 MUDITHA KARUNATILEKA & GRISELDA 

ROCHA
 ADOLFO & CAROLYN RODRIGUEZ
 LINDA & MAYER ROTHSTEIN
 MARK & ELIZABETH ROUNDS
 CJ RUSH
 KETRIC & CHRISTA SANFORD
 AMAN & JUSTIN SCOTT
 ANNA & KIM SEO
 JOHN SHANKLES
 JOHN & STACEY SHOEMAKER
 DAVID & JESSICA SHORT
 CECILY SHULL
 MARGAUX SILVERMAN
 GINA & DOUG SIMS
 EARL & NINA SLOCUMB
 ROBERT & JAIME SLOVAK 
 BRUCE & MARY PAT SMITH
 LEO & FRANCESCA SMITH
 TODD SMITH & SOPHIE BURTON
 CHRIS SPAFFORD & ANNELISE 

PEDERSON
 JOHN SPIEKER
 JAMES STANLEY & MARIA MASSIMINO
 PARKS STEARNS
 JOYCE & JIM STEMPAK
 DOROTHY STEPHENS
 GREG STINSON & TIM SIMMONDS
 ABBIE STRAVA
 JEAN & JOHN STUART
 DAVID & DONNA SWANSON
 HERBERT SWIRCZYNSKI
 RANDALL & MEREDITH TALLEY
 PAULA & DAVID TARBET
 GEORGE & GLORIA TARPLEY
 BILL & JAY THOMAS
 DAVID & DEBORAH THOMAS
 ANGELA & MARK THORNHILL
 LIZ & JOHN TINDALL
 DAVID TOOPS & JULIE GLOVER
 LUANN & GARY TUNELL
 COURTNEY VAN ZANDT
 MARY VARES
 MARK & CLAUDIA VASQUEZ
 PHILLIP & DEBORAH VICK
 LEZLIE & STAN VLASIMSKY
 DOUG & CINDY WABNER
 AMANDA & TYLER WAGNER
 KATHY & GRANT WALL
 LYNNE & JEFF WALTERS
 JEFF & SARAH WASSERMAN
 ROBERT & LINDA WESTERBERG
 MATT & TINA WESTMORELAND
 JUDY WHALEN
 DAVID WHITTEN
 JAMES WIGGINS
 THOMAS & KRISTEN WILLIAMSON
 ERIC & SARAH WINWOOD
 PEGGY WOODS
 ERIN & TERRY WYNNE
 MELODIE & GARY YOUNG
 MEREDITH & IAN ZAPATA
 JOHN & SARAH ZAVALA
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2022 FHNA MEMBERSHIP LETTER
WE     FOREST HILLS!

Dear Forest Hills Neighbors – 

As we reflect upon last year and a little bit 
of a return to normalcy, we think it’s safe to 
say that no matter what life throws our way, 
we are lucky to be part of such an amazing 
neighborhood.  Not only are we blessed with 
a picturesque setting near White Rock Lake 
and large trees lining our streets, but we have 
a wonderful group of people who come to-
gether to celebrate and support each other! 

The Forest Hills Neighborhood Association is 
a non-profit organization whose purpose is to 
enhance the community spirit through social 
events, beautification, and communication. 
We are most successful when we have the 
support of neighbors through both participa-
tion in events and payment of annual dues. 
Although dues are voluntary, we hope neigh-
bors will choose to pay because they under-
stand the value the association brings to the 
neighborhood. 

We continue to keep our dues low at just $50 
per household or $30 for those 65+, as we be-
lieve this allows a vast majority of our neigh-
bors to participate. The FHNA relies on dues 
to provide our neighborhood social events 
and semi-annual general meetings, beautifi-
cation of neighborhood common areas, and 
to keep you informed through all our meth-
ods of communication (newsletter, website, 
eblasts, signage). Paying dues gives access 
to our online directory making it possible to 
easily connect with neighbors.

Neighborhood participation has increased 
over the last few years. With only 20% of 
households participating in 2019, our 2020 

membership drive was successful in increas-
ing participation to 50%!  In 2021, 56% of 
households were paid members.  We would 
love to continue this upward trend. Just think 
of all of the amazing things we could do if we 
had 75% household participation!  

Please show your support of our neighbor-
hood association by paying your 2022 dues. 
Early contributions will allow us to best plan 
for 2022. To encourage this, we will hold a 
$100 drawing to a local restaurant for all who 
contribute before Valentine’s Day - because 
we LOVE our neighborhood! 

Thank you to each and every one of you for 
making this such a wonderful place to live!

Warmest regards,
Kathleen Davis and Michaela Klose
FHNA Membership Co-Chairs

To pay your 2022 FHNA dues, please visit us 
at www.foresthillsdallas.org
OR you can mail your check (payable to 
FHNA) to:
Forest Hills Neighborhood Association
PO Box 180897
Dallas, TX 75218
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A Holiday Thanks to All Who Helped!

Thank you to the Forest Hills Neighborhood Association 
for yet another successful event!

Tony and Caitlin Hobley secured the photographer. 
Andie Comini and two neighbors, Sandy Rivera and 
her son Aster, loaded up and brought chairs for the 
Special Senior Seating - allowing our seniors to enjoy 
watching the kiddos while being comfortable. And our 
newly elected FH Vice President Tony Hobley greeted 
the crowd and was in charge of kicking off the lights 
around dusk to the delight of all.
 
Sergeant Mike Mata was in charge of traffic control and 

overall neighborhood safety.  Always wonderful to have 
him participate in any FHNA event! We’re grateful to 
Tony Hobley and Matt Koellner were in charge of set-
up and tear-down and others stayed to help, like Wes 
Gilpin and Andie Comini.

Planners and coordinators of the event were primarily 
- Kade Poulson, Katy O’Mara, Tony Hobley, Melissa 
Pressley, Kate Gutnikov Reed, Kathleen Davis, Susan 
Bailey and Andie Comini and all the Block Captains 
who did a very fast distribution of the holiday flier.  
There were numerous others that pitched in too and 
have escaped our list!
 
See you all next year!
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ANNUAL HOLIDAY 
BAZAAR & 
TREE LIGHTING
By Andie Comini

On Sunday, December 5th, the Holiday Spirit filled the air 
as Forest Hills residents gathered together to celebrate this 
time of year! Neighbors caught up with each other over 
hot cocoa while children enjoyed a ride on the Christmas 
Train as it circled the event.  And to the delight of all, Santa 
showed up and visited with each child as to what their 
hopes and wishes were while a professional photographer 
snapped pictures.
 
This year FHNA partnered with FHYCC (The Forest Hills 
Young Children’s Club) to add fresh ideas to our holiday 
event. Their contributions included the idea to have 
a professional photographer this year for all to enjoy; 
introducing for the Hot Cocoa truck run by the wonderful 
Snow Cone City where everyone was able to get fresh 
cocoa and choose between 6 toppings; and for providing 
our littlest community members some fun activities 
throughout the event. A long table was setup where 
kids decorated Christmas cookies, painted two different 
types of ornaments, and wrote letters to mail directly to 
Santa himself! The cute red mailbox was a nice touch. 
Thank you Melissa Presley and Kate Gutnovik Reed for 
volunteering their time and the creative ideas to elevate 
our neighborhood event. Thank you all our neighbors who 
support FHNA through their membership participation 
allowing us to continue providing the mass amounts of 
cocoa,  sponsoring the train, lights, a new photographer 
and Santa. Kudos to all for a successful collaboration.
 
A big thank you to Melissa and Kate for tirelessly 
volunteering their time and always coming up with 
creative ideas to elevate every event. Thank you to FHNA 
for continuing to provide mass amounts of cocoa and 
sponsoring the train, lights, photographer and Santa. 
Kudos to all for a successful collaboration!
 
And for the second year, a group of FH residents 
participated in the Holiday Bazaar selling holiday-related 
products and art.  Thank you to Sara Winwood and Carrie 
Cole for introducing this idea to us last year and now a 
FHNA tradition! 
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Sanger Prepatory 
STALLION CORNER

It was a busy Fall for the Sanger Stallions and one 
filled with gratitude and celebrations all around. 
We started the school year off with Sanger Fest in 
late October raising almost $9000 for the school! 
November saw two out of three of our Sanger middle 
school robotics teams, Robolution, win a bid to the 
upcoming Spring State championships and with this 
bid they and the elementary teams advanced to the 
first of a few district competitions in early December. 
And boy did they score big! Combined they took 1st 
and 2nd in the Teamwork Challenge and 2nd and 
3rd in Skills category, finally winning the Design and 
Excellence awards! Congratulations to the teams and 
their teachers, their hard work and commitment is 
leading them toward success.  

The most recent buzz around Sanger was the grade-
level Spelling Bees also held in early December.  
Each Home room for grades 4th – 8th hosted a 
competition over a few weeks culminating in the 
school Finals on Dec. 3rd. The winner for 5 years in 
a row is our very own Forest Hills teen, the reigning 
champion, Anthony Stanley! Anthony and runner 
up, Jayna Kush will go on to compete in the District 
competition. They then might advance to County, 
then Regional and on to State and culminating at 
the Scripps National competition in Washington, 
D.C. Good luck Anthony and Jayna!
As the school year moved into the Holiday break 
season the staff and parents want to thank the 
neighbors and community for contributing to the 
sponsorship of Sanger family holiday meals, the 
amazing turnout for the school pantry and hygiene 
locker and most recently the new Clothes Closet.

A special thank you to our Forest Hills neighbors, 
The Klein Family, who not only purchased new 
outdoor sports equipment for the school, but also 
graciously purchased a Platinum Sponsorship of 
Sanger Preparatory in the name of Forest Hills 
Neighborhood Association! Thank you for your 
generosity and supporting our neighborhood school. 

If you’re interested in volunteering or supporting the 
programs at our wonderful neighborhood school 
please contact Mrs. Cerrillo at 
cacerrillo@dallasisd.org or 972-749-7606.
Interested in being a school sponsor? Contact Mina 
Shamsa, PTA Fundraising chair at 
minaashamsa@gmail.com or 469-569-9269.

THE WARREN FERRIS CEMETERY 
2021 UPDATE – A WILDLIFE OASIS
As we  look back at the enormous strides we have 
made last year we express our gratitude to those 
who have helped us meet our goals to become a 
wildlife oasis and inspiration to other communities 
around us. We were officially “ordained” as a Monarch 
butterfly way-station, installed bird, owl, bat and bee 
houses,  partnered with Texas Conservation Alliance, 
completed Segment 7 of the Documentary series--
Ferris Cemetery’s Pocket Prairie & woodland Forest 
Restoration and finally raised the last funds to purchase 
a nature-mimicking water feature, which gives the 
wildlife and pollinators that pass through a vital 
resource. Together we have been able to transform our 
special neighborhood nook into a green corridor. What 
a year! All of this has been completed with your and 
others generous contributions, c-ontinued membership 
and the hard work and collaboration of our team and 
community. 

Moving into this new year of 2022 we remind the 
community that historical cemeteries are perfectly 
compatible with wildlife refuges. Maintaining the 
grounds to respect the dead and add unobtrusive 
amenities for wild creatures can be easily accomplished 
in a way that preserves the original state of the site. 
Warren Ferris Cemetery is an example of how land in 
the area once appeared before shopping centers, lawns 
and parking lots took over. 

What to expect in 2022? Veteran of the War of 1812, 
Benjamin Dye
 
Ours is a cemetery without original gravestones. 
However, there is one interesting marker shaped like a 
gravestone. It is an authentic War of 1812 marker used 
by the Veterans Administration as a gravestone and 
dedicated to Benjamin Dye, a veteran of the War of 1812. 
Though the exact location of his grave is unknown, Dye 
is buried somewhere in the Ferris Cemetery. To read 
this story by Historian and Ferris Biographer Susanne 
Starling visit the August issue of our Descendant Blog 
at  www.friendsofthewarrenferriscemetery.org . 

To fully document the Ferris Cemetery, Genealogist 
Donald Payton has been commissioned to find 
the names of the approximately 100 unidentified 
pioneers buried there. On completion of his research a 
monument to name and honor all souls buried on the 
property will be installed. Installation date TBD.

Want to Volunteer? Volunteers meet the first 
Saturday of every month.  Meet in the cemetery, 8375  
San Leandro Dr., Dallas, TX, kitty-corner to Sanger 
Elementary School.

Come for all or part of the volunteer sessions as your 
schedule allows. Proper social distancing protocols will 
be observed. Bring your own virus protection measures 
as you see fit, including masks and garden gloves. 
Don’t forget to bring plenty of drinking water.
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When you hear sad stories about wildlife extinction, 
ocean pollution, and massive wastefulness of every 
resource, don’t you wonder what you could do to make 
a difference? 

Shifting from a convenience-first to an Earth-first 
mindset would be a simple step.    

Recycling isn’t enough to fix the problems of man 
made waste. 
   • 91 percent of all plastic is never recycled.
   • 8 million tons of plastic end up in the 
     ocean every year.

It’s time to take accountability for everything we 
consume, and we consume a lot of stuff! 
   • Each of us generates about
     5 pounds of waste per day.
  
Adopt an Earth-First Mindset
Start by paying attention to what you throw away. Many 
items we take for granted every day, like paper coffee 
cups, plastic bottles of water, produce packaging, and 
take-away containers go straight into the garbage 
within minutes of consuming their contents – and take 
hundreds of years to decompose.
   • Hot beverage cups are lined with plastic and aren’t 
recyclable, and we use 120 billion of them per year.

Take time to make Earth-first choices. Bring reusable 
bags and beverage containers with you wherever you 
go. Ask for a ceramic mug. Dine in. Decline plastic 
water bottles. Drink from the water fountain. Don’t buy 
it. Compost. 
   • A plastic grocery bag was found in the Mariana   
    Trench, the deepest part of the ocean, 36 thousand  
    feet underwater.
   • 85% of the clothing we buy ends up in incinerators  
     or landfills.
  
Start today
Commit to shifting one habit of convenience today, 
then make it a daily practice. That’s it, you’re on the 
path to an Earth-first mindset! 
Listen now
All the statistics in this article came from “At Scale: 
A Sustainability Podcast,” a series of friendly, 20-30 
minute podcasts about the waste challenges we 
face and the kinds of solutions that could lead to 
sustainability. Available on Apple Podcast and Spotify. 

Resorces for Reducing Waste
Use the QR code to find out:
   • Where to recycle cardboard,
     electronics, and much more.
   • Tips on reducing waste.
   • What goes in bulky trash and the blue bin.

CATCH 
THE SPIRIT:
EARTH FIRST

WE SPEAK ANIMAL.
wellness       surgery       dentistry      ultrasound      boarding

SKILLMAN
1910 Skillman Street
Dallas, TX 75206
(214) 887-1400

WHITE ROCK
7446 East Grand Avenue
Dallas, TX 75214
(214) 324-1500

3 LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOUR PETS

OAK CLIFF
1021 Fort Worth Avenue
Dallas, TX 75208
(214) 939-1600

Jump start the new year and enjoy the gardens and 
the outdoors at the Dallas Arboretum with $5 general 
admission, beginning January 2 for the entire month! 
Pre-purchased tickets are required, as well as online 
parking.  The Rory Meyers Children’s Adventure Garden 
is closed for preventive maintenance from January 1 to 
February 17.   

Dave Forehand, Dallas Arboretum’s Vice President 
of Gardens, said “After the holidays, we all need some 
motivation to get moving, and there is not a more 
peaceful or beautiful place to come out and walk than 
the Dallas Arboretum. We encourage people to see the 
winter plantings and our horticulture staff prepare for 
the upcoming Dallas Blooms festival.” 

Visitors can also enjoy an elegant, three-course 
Friendship Tea served January 2 to February 19  for 
guests 13 and older. Teas are available Monday through 
Friday with seatings at 11 a.m. and 2 p.m.  Reservations 
are required and can be made by calling 214.515.6511 or 
purchased online at www.dallasarboretum.org.

By Kade Poulson

Thank you to all of the participants who came out for 
this “virtual” event and helped to make it a success! We 
want people to be able to have fun in our community 
and to share experiences. The Turkey Trot is a great way 
to do both! Many neighbors and their families sent in 
their photos taken along the course and it seemed that 
everyone had a lot of fun! We hope to keep this event 
around for a long time as it is a great way to get out of 
the house and get moving - especially after eating so 
much that you feel like a stuffed turkey (or maybe I’m 
just speaking for myself, ha ha)! Thank you to everyone 
who participated! Finally, thank you to Sara Winwood 
and Carrie Bevers who inaugurated this event last year. 
We will see you again next year!

THE TURKEY HAS TROTTED!

SPOTLIGHT ON THE ARBORETUM
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Integrity, Hard Work, Results.

Let me help you 
investigate your 

real estate options

BUY  ♦  SELL  ♦  LEASE

INVESTMENT PROPERTY  ♦  SECOND HOME

Your Neighbor for 18 Years
214.354.3098

boliver@briggsfreeman.com

East Dallas Veterinary Clinic 
Serving Dallas Since 1972

Monday & Thursday: 7:30 am - 8:00 pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday, & Friday: 7:30 am - 6:00 pm 

Saturday: 8:00 am - 2:00 pm 

214-328-9935 www.eastdallasvetclinic.com8541 Ferguson Rd. Dallas, TX 75228

Virginia Ellsworth, DVM  
Shannon Holland, DVM  
Kevin Gibbs, DVM  
Teresa Martin, DVM 

Wellness Exams Diagnosis & 
Treatment Surgery & Dental 
Care Laboratory Diagnosis 
Boarding & Grooming Apologies if we have overlooked anyone. Newcomers can be 

missed when move-in is delayed for remodeling or when a 
home is purchased directly from builder or previous owner.  Let 
us know of any oversights.  Also, if you have just arrived or if you 
have a new neighbor, please contact us with names/addresses, 
so we can extend a big welcome. newtoforesthills@gmail.com

Welcome 
Newcomers!

8152 Santa Clara
Anand & Sujata Lodha

8222 San Fernando Way
James & Simone Thomas
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FOREST  HILLS
“Let’s light up our neighborhood and keep it beautiful and safe.”

ANDMARL KD E S I G N  C O M PA N Y

Custom Outdoor Lighting Provided by
Call Us Today... (Call Us Today... (214) 517-2511214) 517-2511

Newcomers Party
The Newcomers Committee hosted the semi-annual 
Wine and Cheese Party on Sunday, November 14th 
at the home of Mike and Kathleen Davis. Because 
of Covid, this was the first Newcomers Party since 
September 2019! The long overdue event was open to 
the approximately 90 families who moved into Forest 
Hills during 2020 and 2021. Although some families 
have been here for almost two years, and might no 
longer be considered “newcomers,” we still had a great 
turn out and were happy to have another opportunity 
to get to know our neighbors. This event not only 
gave new families a chance to meet others from the 
neighborhood, but also a chance for them to ask the 
board members in attendance about the FHNA and 
learn about opportunities to be more involved. Thank 
you to all of our new neighbors and board members 
who were able to attend!

Each attendee left with either a special Forest 
Hills Candle or Wine Tumbler made by Forest Hills 
neighbors Valerie Adams and Rakhi Patel, respectively.  
We are expanding our Newcomers Welcome Basket 
to include gifts highlighting some of our neighbor-
owned businesses. We are compiling a list on these 
and other neighbor-owned businesses to share in an 
effort to let all of our neighbors know about all of the 
wonderful things the residents of Forest Hills have to 
offer.

If you own a business and would like to either 
include a product in our Newcomers Basket or have 
information included on our Business List, please 
email the Newcomers Committee at 
newtoforesthills@gmail.com.
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Wellness Care
Surgical Care
Urgent Care

Lodging
Day Camp
Salon Services

Open 7 days | 7a - 9p 

10101 E Northwest Hwy | Dallas | 75238 
www.eastlakeveterinary.hospital

214 - 342 - 3100

November - Our Forest Hills Giants 
Forest Hills Neighborhood, Dallas

Choosing a November yard of the month proved 
futile:
Halloween decor and pumpkin displays look oddly 
out of place in the heat of late October afternoons. 
Gardeners delayed their fall plantings to allow 
leggy summer annuals one last flush of blooms.  
The yellowing trees threatened to shed their leaves 
without turning color.  Miraculously, they survived 
our first high winds which sadly felled two of our old 
giant trees on Breezewood.  Finally, our first real cold 
snap hit and thankfully our trees began the journey 
through their glorious fall color display. Suddenly, 
Forest Hills became one big garden knit together by 
these wonderful trees.

In the spirit of Thanksgiving, let us honor the legacy 
of our forest.  And let us be grateful for everything 
that sustains and nurtures our lives in this neck of the 
woods. 

We live among giants and I don’t mean just our 
trees.  Many folks labor tirelessly behind the scenes 
to keep Forest Hills going, making way for a younger 
generation as they take the helm.  Thanks to the 
many neighbors who plant new trees as the old 
ones give way; to the service-minded among us who 

December 
Lynda Caughey & Kathy Fatrell
8236 San Cristobal

Gardeners come in all shapes and sizes.  Some go 
for color, and others love varied shapes and textures. 
Some are methodical, others, chaotic. And then 
there’s Certified Master Pruner Lynda Caughey who 
is passionate about trees. 

You may have noticed her one-story, mid-century 
modern home with its bright blue front door and 
matching Adirondack chairs.  Less apparent perhaps 
is the beauty of this sparse winter landscape when 
viewed from afar.  A closer look reveals a marvelous 
mini forest of young Maples and Pines growing 
among the spent perennials.  Plants are well-spaced 
to prevent overcrowding; their variety is a testament 
to what can grow in Dallas, given proper conditions 
and care. 

It all looks very Zen and well thought out, but Lynda 
claims there is no plan. “My strategy is trial and error 
and studying the sunlight year ‘round… I plant just 
what I like.” There’s a yellow barked Bihou Japanese 
Maple, and a curious Dwarf Creeping Ginkgo. Various 
miniature conifers largely unknown to these parts 
include Eastern White and Thunderhead Japanese 

Black Pines, a Lolilop Southern Pine a Scott’s Pine 
and a newly planted Little Christopher White Pine.

“Pruning is essential to trees,” she explains “and most 
people don’t know how to do it…  It appeals to me 
because it reveals the tree’s natural architecture.” 
Guided by her innate love of asymmetry and unusual 
shapes, this Master Pruner is creating a unique sense 
of balance in a garden that will withstand the test of 
time. 

head our Forest Hills Neighborhood Association; 
to area business and merchants that support or 
sponsor our events; and to the many volunteers 
who collaborate on projects like Waste Warriors, 
the Garden Tour, our Security Program and more. 
As 2022 unfolds, let’s support their efforts.  Pay your 
Neighborhood Association FHNA dues. Contribute 
your fair share to our security patrol program, FHSP.  
And consider lending your talents to one of our 
neighborhood’s many worthy projects.  Happy 2022 
everyone!



Forest Hills Realtor 
& 

One of the best Advocate's for our neighborhood.

Executive Assistant
Ana Juarez | ana@lamontrealestate.com

LEE LAMONT, REALTOR 

Contact local resident & award winning Realtor, 
Lee Lamont for all your real estate needs.

NASDAQ : EXPI

214.418.2780
lee@lamontrealestate.com
LamontRealEstate.com

*For Great rates & Great service call on Michael Fooshee*
972-215-6422 | www.foosheegroup.com
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#184299


